
 

 

 

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

  

 

  

  

   

     

      

 

         

  

                                                                                    

 

     

   

 

  CLASS COMMENDATIONS 
WELL DONE TO ALL THOSE CHILDREN WHO  

RECEIVED A CLASS COMMENDATION THIS WEEK 

 

 Best Class Attendance Winners 

Week ending 03/02/2017     

       

KS1 – Class 4 99.0%   

KS2 – Class 11 99.3   

We hope you like your delicious 

cookies. Keep it up! 

*** 

Whole School Class Attendance 

Week ending   03/02/2017 

 

Please be advised that the national 

average for school attendance is 

96.0% 

Red Zone = below 90% 

Amber Zone = below 95% 

Green Zone = above 95% 

 

 Class 1    93.7%     

 Class 2    95.0%  

 Class 3 98.7%    

Class 4    99.0% 

 Class 5  93.0%   

 Class 6 97.3%  

 Class 7      92.0%    

 Class 8   96.7%   

 Class 9   98.7% 

 Class 10    94.7%    

 Class 11   99.3%  

 Class 12   97.7%      

  Class 13    98.3%     

  Class 14   96.7%    

Class 15     96.2%     

  Class 16  92.0%     

 Class 17     95.0%     

  Class 18  98.7%     

 Class 19    98.9%   

       Class 20  99.3%   

 Class 21    98.6%  

   

Whole school attendance:    96.6% 

  

Class 1: Muhammed Bin N.    

Class 3: Iris F.           

Class 4: Fatima N. & Layla M.    

Class 5: Kai W. & Armando R.                     

Class 6: Ola B. & Oliver E.                                
Class 7: Ryann R. & Taharul R.  

Class 8: Deven R. & Rosalie S.      

Class 9: Sam R. & Andreas N.           

Class 10: Russell E. & Alfie-Lee S.        

Class 11: Analise S.                 

 

 

Class 12: Eloise C.               

Class 13: The Whole Class!                                  

Class 15: The Whole Class!                     

Class 16: Ignas L.          

Class 17: Rayan C.                        

Class 18: The Whole Class! 

Class 19: Henry S.               

Class 20: Courtney J, Tia O’D. &      

              Ayo G.   

Class 21: Asya H.     
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House Team Winners 

The Windsor house are this week’s team 

winners.   They will receive extra playtime and a 

trophy is being displayed in the school 

reception. Well Done!  

 

 

Donate a bag for life 

Mrs Gibson is currently planning what is going to be grown in 

the Biodome after half term and needs a supply of large  

re-usable shopping bags, sometimes called bags-for-life    

which can be used to grow potatoes and other vegetables in. 

    

If you have any new or second hand bags that you could donate 

please send them into school with your child after half term. 

 

Thank you.   

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiR2uPJm4PSAhUC1hQKHeCWCDIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.smartbags.co.uk/reusable-bags/bag-material/laminated-woven-pp/tesco-style-medium-bag-for-life&psig=AFQjCNHKO6iuguQNWCAoXkaaTLVfFKmQvQ&ust=1486736599045762
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Children’s Lateness 

We have noticed increasing numbers of late arrivals 

since the Autumn Term.  This causes disruption to your 

child’s education and to children already settled and 

learning in class.  Doors open at 8.40am and close at 

8.50am.  Any children arriving after this time will be 

registered as late.  Children who are consistently late 

for school will be passed onto the Educational Welfare 

Officer.  

 

Online Safety Meeting 

We hope to see many Parents/Carers  at our 

online safety meeting being held on the 21st 

February @ 2.45pm. 

 School Dinner Money 

If your child is in KS2 please ensure that you 

purchase dinner tickets in advance if you would like 

your child to have a school dinner provided. 

 

Havering Catering Services will currently provide a 

dinner without a ticket but we write to advise that if 

a debt amounts to £10.00* or more then a school 

dinner will not be provided and you will need to issue 

a packed lunch from home.   Failure to clear a debt 

may result in Havering Catering Services passing this 

onto their debt collection department.  If a child 

leaves any school within Havering with a debt this 

will be transferred onto their next school. 

 

 There are now three ways in which to pay this debt 

and purchase tickets in advance for future use. 

 

 Dinner tickets can be purchased on Monday 

mornings (from 8.30am) directly from cook in the 

dining room**   

 Telephone 01708 433119 and pay by credit/debit 

card 

 Online at www.havering.gov.uk/schooldinners 

 

* This amount is under review and subject to change 

 

**Havering Catering Services are currently 

reviewing their payment systems and will be soon be 

introducing a cashless payment system.  

Information regarding the new cashless payment 

system will be sent home soon.   

 

Special Pancake Day Lunch 

Havering Catering Services will be holding a special 

lunch on Tuesday 28th February as shown below. If 

your child is in KS2 please make sure that they have a 

ticket on this day.  Details of how to purchase tickets 

are on our newsletter under School dinner money. 

 

Class 1, 2 & 3 – Dress as a 100 year old day 

On Monday 20th February our reception pupils will have 

been in school for 100 days. To celebrate, we would 

love the children to dress up as if they are 100 years 

old!  The Reception staff will also be joining in. 

 

Ideas below for what the children can wear: 

 

Girls- printed skirt, fake pearls, glasses, jumper, wig 

or curled hairstyle, grey hair spray, knee high socks or 

tights, large bag, scarf, hat, curlers in hair. 

Boys- button down shirt, braces, tie, glasses, drawn on 

moustache/beard, grey hair spray, hat  
 
We look forward to seeing our 100 year olds! 

 

http://www.havering.gov.uk/schooldinners


 

 

 
 

 

 

  

  

  

 

Thank you to those parents who have shown an interest in joining our PTA.  More parents 

are still required.  

 

The next meeting will be on Thursday 23rd February @ 3.30pm.    Please do 

come along.  Without your support the PTA may not be able to continue. 

          

 
Mrs T Wood, Treasurer of the PTA for the past 10 years has sadly stood down and this post  needs 

to be filled immediately.   Miss Rose who has organised and sold Adventure Island tickets at 

reduced prices has also stood down. 

 

The PTA Chair, Mrs Read has also advised that she will be standing down in July.  This position will 

also need to be filled.   

 

If you,  or a group of friends, are interested in becoming part of the PTA and would be interested 

in taking on the role of Treasurer or Chair then please let Mrs McClenaghan or Mrs Rowley know as 

soon as possible.  Without these positions filled the PTA cannot continue. 

 

The PTA hold many activities throughout the year that your children benefit from and love to be 

part of. 

Some of the events organised by the PTA are:   

 

School Discos 

School Fetes  

Reduced priced Adventure Island Tickets 

Year 6 leavers items 

Reception T-Towels 

Contribution towards Christmas Pantomimes 

Santa’s Grotto 

Competitions 

Tuck Shop 

Orchestra evening refreshments 

 

Without YOUR support we cannot have a committee and sadly the PTA may 

need to cease 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
February 2017  

Monday 13th – Friday 17th School closed for half term 

Monday 20th All pupils return to school after half term 

  Reception Classes only. 100 years celebration day.   Dress as a 100 year old! 

Tuesday 21st Parents meeting re online safety 2.45pm. 

Thursday 23rd PTA meeting 3.30pm. New members welcome. 

Friday 24th Reception parents workshop. 9.15am – 9.45am 

Monday 27th World Book Week 

Monday 27th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

Tuesday 28th Morning nursery Stay & Play session.    

  Special Lunch – Pancake day.  KS2 pupils require a dinner ticket. 

March 2017  

Wednesday 1st Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Thursday 2nd World Book Day – Dress up as your favourite book character 

  Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

 Special ‘ World Book Day’ lunch being served. KS2 pupils require a ticket 

  Class 16 swimming lessons start  

Friday 3rd Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

 Class 13 visit to The Crystal 

Monday 6th Afternoon nursery Play & Stay session 

  Year 5 watching Bugsy Malone at St Edwards Senior School. PM. 

 Year 3 & 4 Science Dome Light & Sound programme 

Tuesday 7th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Wednesday 8th Morning nursery Stay & Play Session 

Thursday 9th  Class 14 trip to The Crystal 

Morning nursery Stay & Play Session 

Friday 10th Reception parents workshop 9.15am – 9.45am 

 Class 15 trip to The Crystal 

  Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

 Scholastics Book Fair starts 

Monday 13th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

 Year 6 parents meeting @ 6.00pm re SATs & Residential trip 

Tuesday 14th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Wednesday 15th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

  Nurse drop in session 8.30am 

Scholastics Book Fair Ends 

Thursday 16th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Friday 17th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

Monday 20th – Friday 24th Shakespeare Week 

  Stay & Learn week Year R – Year 6.  Details to follow 

Monday 20th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

Tuesday 21st Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

  Parent consultation evening.  Year R – Year 6. Details to follow 

Wednesday 22nd Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Thursday 23rd Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

  Parent consultation evening. Year R – Year 6.  Details to follow 



 

 

 

Friday 24th Reception parents workshop 9.15am – 9.45am 

  Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

  Red Nose Day.  ‘Red non-uniform’ day.  £1.00 donation.  

Wednesday 29th Year 1 trip to Bedfords Park.  Details to follow 

Thursday 30th School Disco’s. Details to follow. 

Friday 31st Easter Bonnet Parade.  

 Last day of term. 

April 2017  

Monday 3rd – Monday 17th School Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 18th  Inset Day.  School closed to pupils 

Wednesday 19th All children return to school 

Monday 24th Year 5 parents meeting re 2018 residential trip.  Details to follow. 

Tuesday 25th Prospective new Nursery Parents open evening 5pm- 7pm 

 


